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TO: Kiran Mirza, Legislative Deputy, First Supervisorial District
Clinton Tatum, Senior Deputy, Second Supervisorial District
Genie Chough, Budget Deputy, Third Supervisorial District
Rick Velasquez, Assistant Chief Deputy, Fourth Supervisorial District
Lori Glasgow, Assistant Chief Deputy, Fifth Supervisorial District

FROM: Mark J. Saladino
Treasurer and Tax Collecto

SUBJECT:

The Treasurer and Tax Collector (TTC) has filed the attached Board letter for the
Board of Supervisors' meeting on April 3, 2007, requesting approval of a Contract
with OPEX Corporation (OPEX) for the continued provision of maintenance for
County-owned OPEX equipment essential for TTC's Remittance Processing and
Document Management System (System). The term of the Contract will commence
upon the date of Board approval for a term of three (3) years, with a maximum
contract sum not to exceed $250,562, and with an option to extend the term for up to
one (1) year and six (6) month-to-month extensions.

The OPEX equipment has been integrated as the mechanical backbone of the
System, which was acquired through a Board approved agreement with Wausau
Financial Systems, Inc. (WAUSAU). TTC has purchased from OPEX the specific
high speed mail processing equipment necessary to open, weigh, extract, separate,
sort, and image approximately eight (8) million documents and pieces of mail
received each year as part of the remittance processing operations for property tax
payments. The OPEX equipment electronically captures the transaction data and an
image of the documents and passes them to WAUSAU software for further
processing, e.g., automated generation of deposits and creation of internal workflow
documents for taxpayer research. TTC's acquisition of automated mail processing
equipment has been a part of the Department's on-going plan to migrate from tasks
performed manually to more efficient automated operations.
















